
 

 

Saturday, May 27, 2017 

Thanks again to everybody who helped out with the 2017 PCCC Car show. We had 149 paid participants 
this year, which was the largest turnout I had seen at any of the other locally produced shows. Our show 
went off without a hitch thanks to the efforts of many people. The Lake Wheeler Park staff was very 
happy with the show and attentive to our needs.  I will try to name a few of the people who helped out, 
but please forgive me If I miss you.  

Truth is, the work for this show started in January. For handling pre-show productions,  my thanks to 
Robert Copeland, Don Cooper, Jeff Hopp (Dash Plaques), Gary Wray (Flyers), Pat Smith and everyone 
who secured sponsorships. The good news was is it was a record year for sponsorships. Johnny Ellis  
handled the trophies and O'Reilly  auto parts sponsored our Best of Plaques we gave out.  David 
Matthews and many others that passed out flyers. My carshow mentor, Ray Bader, who guided me 
through the process. Mark Herbert and the Parking-Marking Crew who spent 3.5 hours Friday afternoon 
setting things up and marking the show field.   

Thanks to Pat Smith, Barry Kitchener and Chris Peedin for coordinating our breakfast and lunch meals 
and also to everyone who brought sides and desserts.   

Thanks to Max Cooper and all the photo plaque assemblers and to Ted Korab for transporting plaque 
supplies and to Keith Archambault for overcoming printer issues the week before the show.  

Gangster Gary Wray for announcing and keeping everyone entertained. Thanks to Jeff Hopp & the 
Photography Crew and to Tom Doherty and Whole Registration Team.  

Thanks also to Sammy Small for arranging for and transporting the golf cart and to Larry Deal for tables 
and chairs.  Don Copper placed our carshow road signs. Thanks to The Pink Ladies who handled the 
50/50 ticket sales and to Denny Oestreich and the whole judging team. Thanks to everybody who passed 
out Photo Plaques. And to the Saturday Parking Crew who did a great job and to the parking team 
who spent directing traffic for the show and spectator parking from 8AM until 3PM.  Special Thanks to 
Matt Whitaker and others who spent almost the whole day on the hot road.  I know many of you had a 
busy day as you worked in multiple jobs Saturday and I thank you for that. If you see our DJ Robert 
Allison at any other show or out and about town, please thank him, as he insisted doing our show for 
free.  I know I have missed some of you, and I apologize for that. But I want to say THANK YOU TO ALL. 
This would never happen without everyone's hard work. I also want to thank my wife Susan for putting 
up with me and all my carshow doings.  

 Les Shelton 



 

Hilltop Home is a private, nonprofit, Intermediate Care Facility                       
with a capacity to support 22 children who have severe to profound 
developmental disabilities and are medically fragile.                                                       
They provide a comprehensive habilitative program that includes individualized medical, 
therapeutic, and developmental /educational services in an intimate, homelike residential 
setting. The program is designed to assist children with multiple disabilities and medical fragility 
to reach their fullest potential. 

Hilltop Home admits children, age birth through six years, who have severe/profound 
developmental delays. Our children typically have pronounced medical complications that 
require specialized, around-the-clock care by nursing staff. 

Hilltop Home is dedicated to providing quality, comprehensive, individualized services to its 
residents. Consistent with the beliefs and principles upon which Hilltop Home was founded, 
these services are provided in an atmosphere that fosters a warm, close relationship with 
children and their families. 

 



 

 


